
Paper Entries close October 7th, 2019 
Online Entries close October 14th, 2019 

THE NON-SPORTING DOG CLUB OF VICTORIA INC. 

CHAMPIONSHIP SHOW 

Bulla Exhibition Centre 
Uniting Lane Bulla 

Sunday, 3 November 2019 

 

Schedule of Classes: 
1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 9, 10, 11, 18 (dogs and bitches) 

 

Entries: Denise Bennett 56 Kershaw Drive Narre Warren South 3805. Ph: 0408 206 046. No calls after 9 pm. 
Cheques made payable to Non-Sporting Dog Club of Victoria Inc. 

 

Judge: Ms Pat Cruz (Mexico) Group 7 & General Specials 

Catalogue: $5.00. Must be pre-ordered, limited amount available on the day. 

Entry Fee:  $20 non-members, $15 members, all Baby Puppies $10. 

 
Judging: commences at 9:30am in breed REVERSE ALPHABETICAL ORDER. 

Exhibit Numbers: pick up on the day. Provide an email address with entries and they will be emailed. 

Catering: Available. 
 
Special Prizes: Trophy & sash for all In-Show Awards. Best Exhibit in Show – trophy in Memory of Pam      Marshall. 
Trophy & sash list incomplete. Refer to catalogue for details. 
  

 

        Eye Envy  
Website; www.eyeenvy.com.au              

 
The Club invites all who would wish to join. Membership is $8.00 for a single 
person or $10.00 per couple (if DOGS Victoria members), which can be paid with 
entries via Easy Dog Entries or on your cheque. Email to nsdcv@yahoo.com.au for 
further information.  
 
MS PAT CRUZ 
I have been involved in the sport of dogs one way or the other since the late 50’s and started 
breeding Miniature Poodles in the 60’s. Then got my first Afghan Hound in 1965 and went on to 
breeding them and English Cocker Spaniels. 
I began judging in 1972 and took a break while working for the AKC for 7 years as a Field Rep. I 
also enjoyed 20 years as a member of the Stewards Club of America.  But nowadays I co-reside in 
New York and Mexico where I have been an All Breeds Judge since 1980.  



In the late 60’s I was a founding member of Owner Handler Association of America and still 
maintain my membership. 
Along the way I began “stringing” for the New York Times, continued reporting on Dog Shows, 
Clubs and people when I got my own weekly column for a local newspaper. I then went on to 
write for the New York Post, writing for their Sports pages.  
I have been a member of the Dog Writers Associating of America since 1971, and recently was 
inducted in to the DWAA Hall of Fame as a writer for 4 New York newspapers. 
In 2012 I was elected to the American Kennel Club the Board of Directors and was re-elected to 
serve a 2nd term in 2016.  And in 2019 I was elected the Vice Chair of the Board of Directors.  


